STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

July 6, 2007

Gegi Leeger, Director

XO Communications Services, Inc.
11111 Sunset Hills Rd

Reston, VA 20190

Subject: Docket UT-073022, Late-filed Interconnection Agreement with CenturyTel
Service Group

Dear Gegi Leeger:

On April 25, 2007, CenturyTel of Washington, Inc. et al (CenturyTel) filed a request for
approval of an interconnection agreement (agreement) between CenturyTel on behalf of
CenturyTel Service Group and XO Communications Services, Inc. (XO Communications) in
Docket UT-073022. The agreement is a delegated item scheduled for approval in July 2007.

The agreement provides rates, terms and conditions for directory services. The agreement was
signed by XO Communications on March 16, 2007 and has an effective date of March 20, 2007.
The agreement appears to be late-filed. The commission reserves the right to investigate, and if
appropriate, commence a separate proceeding to complain, enforce, and penalize XO
Communications for failure to meet the filing requirements of Section 252 of the
Telecommunications Act of 1996. WAC 480-07-640 (effective January 1, 2004) makes it clear
that interconnection agreements are to be filed for approval within 30 days after the agreement is
signed.

For further information, or if you have any questions, please contact Deborah Reynolds by
e-mail dreynold@wutc.wa.gov or telephone (360) 664-1255.

QHhau bl

Carole J. Washburn
Executive Secretary

Sincerely,

cc: Jackie Philips, Regional Director, CenturyTel, 805 Broadway Vancouver, WA 98663




